VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Professional Development Committee

Date: March 2, 2015

Present: Matthew Moore, Jenna Garcia, Bill Hart, Peder Nielsen, Lucy Capuano, Sharon Beynon, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Eileen Crump, Ken Drake, Michelle Milllea, Rubisela Gamboa

Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Absent: Ben Somoza, Joe Esquivel, Lauri Moore, Gigi Fiumerodo, Sharla Fell, Perry Martin, Dina Pielaet, Helen Galindo, Nathan Cole 

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:05 pm.
	
	
	Sharon Beynon

	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	Peder Nielsen motioned to approve the January 26, 2015 meeting minutes. Jenna seconded the motion.


	The January 26, 2015 meeting minutes were approved by the committee.
	
	Eileen Crump



	Professional Development Program Review Initiatives 
	1. Funding of $20,000 for staff and faculty professional development opportunities. 

2. Funds $25,000 for Diversity & Culture Group. 
3. Professional Development Committee should serve as an advisory or governance board over the Professional Development Learning Center and any professional development activities that the Equity Committee, Basic Skills Committee, Student Success and Support Program Committee and other campus committees decides for faculty, staff, and administration. 
4. A location at Ventura College specifically for professional development workshops and opportunities. 

5. Funding for part-time faculty to attend professional development opportunities.

6. More release time for a person to oversee professional development.

7. Funding to support the development and maintenance of the Professional Development website.

8. Help manage ALAS grant and review grant applications.


	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Sharon Beynon



	Best Practices Professional Development Workshop March 27
	College of the Canyon will be offering a workshop on how to develop a professional development plan for all employee groups. 

Friday, March 27 from 10:00 am – 2:45 pm.

Contact Eileen if you want to attend.
	
	
	

	March Professional Development 
	Lucy will contact Mary Jones, Sharon will contact David Bransky to organize a workshop dealing with any of the following topics:

· Emergency preparedness

· What are our college emergency procedures?

· Safety on campus

· What does the staff do in moments of crisis?

· Student mental health issues

Sharon will try to get Dina Pielaet or Trevelyn Yahr to videotape the workshop.


	
	
	

	Aligning Learning and Academic Success (ALAS)
	ALAS grant is a partnership between CI, Moorpark, Oxnard, and Ventura Colleges to increase student enrollment rates, transfer rates, and graduation rates in Ventura County among underserved students. $35,000 was allocated for Ventura College.

The funds can be used by faculty to support professional development ideas and pilot new concepts to increase student success. The applicants must fill out a Mini Grant. 

 
	
	
	

	Next Generation, Learning Spaces Conference

February 23-25, 2015
	Sharon, Philip, Matt, Grant, Gwen, Tania, Alex, the expertise of multiple stakeholders, looking after learning strategies, faculty development, technology integration, library innovations, and academic administration.

The classroom of the future needs to be designed, planned and implemented to become a more effective learning environments. 

Some learning environments need to integrate the latest tools, technologies, and learning methodologies to maximize opportunities for student engagement.  Educational institutions need to rethink teaching and learning environments.

The notion of the classroom has both expanded and evolved; virtual space has taken its place alongside physical space.

Sharon Beynon, Alex Kolosnik, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Matt Moore, Tania DeClerk, Grant Jones, and Philip Clinton attended the conference.
	
	
	

	Colloquium
	The Colloquium will be held on Thursday, April 23 from 6:00 pm – 7:30 pm. 

An email will be sent out asking for submissions. The Ventura College Foundation will purchase food and drinks for the event.
	
	
	Jenna Garcia



	Trivia Night
	The Professional Development Committee is considering sponsoring the Trivia Night as a community building event because the library cannot sponsor it this year.


	
	
	Sharon Beynon



	Next Meeting
	Monday, March 9, 2:15 pm – 3:15 pm to discuss Fall Flex Week.


	Eileen will send out meeting invitations.
	
	Eileen Crump



	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 pm.
	
	
	Sharon Beynon


